
 

 

  



 

 

 

 

Monday 9 December 2024 

News and Notes from the Principal 
Nau mai, haere mai.  

Ngā mihi nui kia koutou katoa,  

It’s the final week of the 2024 school year for Dunsandel School.  Below is all the information about 

what is happening this week.  As we finish the school year and this is the final school newsletter for 

2024, I would like to wish everyone associated with Dunsandel School a very Merry Christmas and a 

safe enjoyable school holiday break!!  I look forward to seeing you at our final Assembly on 

Wednesday evening.   

THIS WEEK 

Monday 9 December 
Written Reports sent home to Pareants and Caregivers. 

Today your eldest child will come home with an envelope that has the end of year report for the children in 

your family. Within this report are general comments based around our PRIDE vision, a report on writing, 

reading and mathematics, comments on other curriculum areas covered and a self-assessment from your 

child. Each child achieves and makes progress at different stages of their learning. Some are learning above 

their expected level. Our goal is to teach individual students at their level, to help them reach their potential, 

extend or assist them so they are successful, make progress and are happy to come to school. This report will 

also include your child’s 2025 class. Our reports go through a vigorous editing/proof reading process; 

however, mistakes still sometimes occur – should you find a mistake or typo in your child’s report please 

advise their teacher so this can be corrected. 

Thank you – I would like to say a special thank you to the Jones’ 

whānau for donating winter tournament balls for our tamariki. WE are very 

thankful for your generosity and kindness. Also special thanks to the Selwyn 

Sports Centre for donating 30 different types of new basketballs, soccer 

balls and rugby balls. These new balls have been a really big hit in the 

playground.  

Thank you to everyone who donated a non perishable item and placed it 

under our Christmas Tree. We will be giving it all to Ellesmere Food Bank to 

help those in need over the Christmas period. Your support is much appreciated.  

Wednesday 11 December 
End of year Assembly at Ellesmere College.  This will start at 6:30pm.  Children will need to be at 

the Ellesmere College Hall by 6:15pm in correct, clean uniform including white or navy socks.  At this 

assembly, all of our children will perform on stage and there will be a variety of presentations.  This is a formal 

occasion so please do not encourage children to wear face paint, stick on tattoos or spray coloured dye in 

their hair.  We look forward to all our families coming along and sharing this occasion with us.   

 

 

 



Thursday 12 December  
Christmas Cracker; Our Christmas Cracker will be held for our children on this school day – it will be 

a Wear What You Like Day – Please wear something red, green or Christmas themed.  Staff will 

organize some games including some with water.   

Safety Vests - All safety bus vests will be recalled this Thursday. This means the children will be travelling 

home on Thursday and Friday without their safety vest. If your child walks some distance from their stop or 

walks to school or bikes to school, please consider using an alternative safety vest or bringing your child to 

school for those days. Could you please check and return all spare bus vests if you have any as we do have a 

number of our spare ones missing.   

School stationery for 2025 – Your child’s stationery list is ready to purchase on the Office Max web page. All 

information is attached to this newsletter.  

School accounts – If you have an outstanding account, please see the office. 

School uniform – can be purchase over the holiday break with our supplier Mainland Uniform. You can 

search them up online or visit their shop at 511 Wairakei Road, Ilam.  

Our school office will be open on Monday 27 January – School starts back on Tuesday 28 January for all our 

Tamariki. 

 

 

Friday 13 December 
Last day of school 1200pm close (buses will run at this time) 

 

Enjoy the last school week of 2024   

Merry Christmas and Happy 2025 

Ngā mihi 

 

 

Dave Robinson; Principal/Tumuaki/Punong-guro 

Calendar Dunsandel School  

Click here for our School Calendar on 

Google.  School Calendar can be accessed on 

our School App. 
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PTA News 

Kia ora everyone! 
Last PTA blurb of the year from me, hard to believe we are here already.  Thanks so much to those of you 
baking and volunteering for the catering job tomorrow - one more pair of hands from 11-2 at the community 
centre would definitely be a help (and might make it shorter), if anyone is available.  If you can help, please 
flick Shae a text on 027 335 5020.  Those of you who are baking, please have your baking at school by 9am 
tomorrow so it can be plated and whipped down early for their morning tea.   
 
Before I get into my years’ worth of thank you, a random number generator helped me draw the names for 
prizes out of the pool of calf donors, and congratulations are due to the following people: 
Hayley Anderson - you guys have won the portable electric fence unit kindly donated by TruTest Datamars. 
Claire Gillespie and Liz Des Landes - you've each won a Lone Star voucher kindly donated by Ashgrove Farm. 
Please either shoot me a FB message or text me on 027 307 8345 to arrange pick up of your prizes.   
 
And now for the thank you - we've had a very busy year this year, it feels like, and are super fortunate to 
have many people to thank.  First, thanks to my committee/office bearer’s/meeting attenders - you all make 
PTA run like a well-oiled machine and the future is looking bright - always lots of positive energy and a can-do 
attitude, which is pretty crucial for any fundraising committee!  Thanks also to the teachers and staff at 
school - especially Miss Harrold this year as the staff rep at our PTA meetings - you all make Dunsandel School 
such a neat place to be, and it's so invaluable having a teacher/DP voice at the meetings.  Thank you to all of 
the local (and not local) businesses who have supported our fundraising through the year, whether it be with 
a prize or sponsorship or a team entry to our annual quiz night, a calf donation, or asking us to cater a 
function for them.  Thank you to all of you parents/grandparents/friends/teachers/staff for your support of 
PTA through our many fundraisers this year - food fundraiser, lily bulbs, seeds, baking and helping at catering 
events, baking and buying cakes for cake auction on country day, entering teams and helping out/tending bar 
at quiz night, and more.  Every little bit helps us to spread that load, and to be able keep making donations to 
school at the level at which we have become accustomed - the "extras" that we fund feel like they've been 
funded long and consistently enough now that they're part of the furniture - and I'm so grateful that we are 
able to help provide experiences/subsidise the cost of some experiences so that they are accessible to all 
children across every year level at school.   
 
I will no doubt have forgotten a thank you somewhere in there, so my sincere apologies if I have.  I hope 
everyone has a safe and enjoyable break over the holidays, and I feel like the 2025 school year will be upon 
us before we know it.  We have the AGM pencilled in already for 7pm on Thursday the 13th of February, so 
put that in the diary now before you forget and it sneaks up on you, and we'd love to see you there - PTA is a 
wonderful way to meet other school parents (especially those outside your child's year group etc), and we 
are a welcoming bunch.  2025 will be the last year for a few of us (with youngest child starting year 6) so 
some new faces would be a fantastic start to what I'm sure will be a great year.  Chat to any of us if you are 
curious and want to know more before coming along, or email us on ptadunsandel@gmail.com.   
 
Thanks everyone for another fantastic year - now time for a well-deserved break from routine for all of 
us!!  Yay the holidays, if only we could slow time down! 
Signing off for 2024 - over and out! 
Katharine Sheppard 
PTA President 2024 
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Get back to school stationery ready! 

We know getting ready for the first day back at school can be a challenge for parents and kids. That’s why 

we’ve teamed up with OfficeMax to make your back to school shop super easy. And if you order in December, 

you’ll go in the draw to WIN 1 of 5 $1000 cash prizes*. 

Your child’s class list is already loaded. Just go to myschool.co.nz. Simply add your details, check that you 

want everything on the list, then click and confirm - and OfficeMax will get your delivery underway. 

Order in December and choose to receive your order straight away or in January. 

We encourage you to order early to ensure your child has all their stationery requirements ready to go in 

plenty of time for the start of Term 1. 

So go ahead and beat the back to school rush, order today and give them the best start possible. 

OfficeMax makes it easy to get back to school ready with these great benefits. 

 Free delivery on orders over $70* 
 

 Pay now or in easy instalments - internet banking, credit card, debit card or pay in 4 interest free 
payments over 6 weeks with Zip# 
 

 School Rewards - when you shop on myschool.co.nz we earn rewards* that can be used to purchase 
extra resources for school 
 

 Beat the back to school rush - avoid queues and busy malls by shopping online from the safety and 
comfort of your home 
 

 WINZ quotes - available by contacting 0800 724 440 or via email enquiry@myschool.co.nz 
 

We look forward to your child having a successful start to the new school year! 

Have a safe and restful holiday. 

Community New 

Community Dental Service over the Christmas Break 

The Community Dental Service will be closed for the upcoming 2024-25 Christmas & New 
Year period:  

     Closed from: Tuesday 24th December 2024 
     Reopen:         Monday 6th January 2025 
  
Four of our community dental clinics will be open during the January School Holiday period: 
  
     Burnside    (96a Memorial Avenue) 
     Hillmorton (80-82 Sylvan Street) 
     Aranui        (240 Breezes Road) 
     Timaru       (18 Woollcombe Street) 
  
If your child is experiencing any dental pain/discomfort, you can call us on 0800 846 983 and/or 
email: commdental@cdhb.health.nz and one of our clinicians will contact you. 
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